
 

Laclede Gas Company 
700 Market Street 

St. Louis, MO 63101 

July, 19, 2017 

 
VIA EFIS 

 

Secretary Morris Woodruff  

Missouri Public Service Commission 

Governor Office Building 

200 Madison Street 

Jefferson City, MO 65101 

 

Dear Secretary Woodruff: 

 

 Enclosed herewith for filing with the Missouri Public Service Commission on behalf of 

Laclede Gas Company for its eastern Missouri service territory (“LAC”) are Revised Tariff Sheets: 

 
P.S.C. MO. No. 5 Consolidated, Second Revised Sheet No.  R -45-c 

 CANCELLING P.S.C. MO. No. 5 Consolidated, First Revised No. R -45-c  

 

P.S.C. MO. No. 5 Consolidated, Original Sheet No. R -45-d 

 CANCELLING All Previous Schedules  

 

 The purpose of Second Revised Tariff Sheet No R-45-c is to make several changes to LAC’s 

direct install program under which it partners with electric providers to co-deliver and install various 

energy efficiency measures for eligible low-income customers in multi-family buildings, including 

programmable thermostats, water heater piping wraps and low-flow faucet and showerhead devices.   

The purpose of Original Sheet No. R-45-d is to implement another co-delivered program that 

provides energy efficiency kits and related services to residential customers in an effort to raise 

customer awareness of the benefits of high efficiency products (e.g. EnergyStar, etc.) and to 

generally educate them about how to use energy in their homes in an efficient and cost effective 

manner.    

 

 These energy efficiency initiatives have been discussed by, and reflect input from, LAC’s 

Energy Efficiency Collaborative.  Because LAC has a pending general rate case proceeding, File No. 

GR-2017-0215, the Company intends to file substitute proposed tariff sheets in that case to reflect 

the terms of the Revised Tariff Sheets being filed today if and when they are approved or permitted 

to go into effect by the Commission on 30 days’ notice.   For the same reason, LAC is also serving a 

copy of the Revised Tariff Sheets to all parties of record in File No. GR-2017-0215. 

 

 Thank you for bringing this matter to the attention of the appropriate Commission personnel. 

   
   
   Sincerely, 

 

  /s/ Glenn W. Buck     

   Glenn W. Buck 

Enclosures 

 


